
COVID-19 CAMPUS SECURITY 

Due to COVID-19, to protect the Veterans, the Public we serve, and you, the St. Cloud VA 
Medical Center is operating under a condition of heightened security. This includes: 

• Limited entry/exit points when driving onsite/offsite. And when entering/exiting buildings.  

• Mandatory face mask usage while indoors. Both the nose and mouth must be covered.  

• Practice social distancing when possible.  

• Cover your cough or sneeze. 

• Mandatory screening questions. Reference next section. 
 

EXTERNAL CHECKPOINT WHEN ARRIVING ONSITE 

• You will be asked the following questions. If you can answer “yes” to any, your entry 
onsite may be refused.  

o Do you have any new or worsening: 
▪ Cough, shortness of breath, fever, 
▪ Flu-like symptoms, chills, 
▪ Muscle pain, sore throat, 
▪ Headache, new loss of taste or smell, 
▪ Diarrhea? 

o Have you had a positive COVID-19 test or are you awaiting test results? 
o Have you been in close contact with someone who has had a positive COVID-19 

test or is awaiting test results? 

• After you have passed the screening point, you will be given a dated green card to carry 

with you while onsite. Enter the facility through the internal checkpoint at Building 48 

handicap entrance. This is located at the back of the campus closest to the river.  

 
 

 

 
Enter campus here from Veterans Drive (Do not use main entrance that goes to 

Building 1.) 

Checkpoint 


